REHCHING FORT HOOD FOR CHRIST

EMAIL: HAROLDANDKARIN@AOLCOM · PHONE: [260] 229-8735 · WWW.AFBMISSIONS.COM

June 6, 2023

Dear Pastor Deloach and Abmarle Baptist Church,

Luke 18:1~ And he spake a parable unto them to this end, that men ought always to pray, and not to faint;

Thank you for your love and faith to help us reach our Nations Heroes here at Fort Cavazos (formally Fort Hood) through NorthSide Baptist Church.

Prayer Praises:

- The Lord opened the door for Harold to volunteer for the post prayer fast ministry. Harold is able to take prayer requests and provide literature to several hundred soldiers departing around the globe from Larkin Terminal here at Fort Cavazos.
- The Lord used our Basic Training Youth Conference in a wonderful way reaching teenagers from Military Families with young people coming to Christ.



The Lord graciously allows our family to continue ministering to young Military families and those who are here unaccompanied. Harold was able to attend the promotion ceremony of one of our young officers.



- The Lord used our men of the church to provide a huge Mother's Day Brunch which was a great blessing to our Military wives.
- Jenny finished her Junior year at the Academy with honors.
- Karin has been a great blessing to our ladies whose husband our deployed providing childcare.
- Rejoicing over several Salvations, baptisms, and several families joining the church since our last letter.

Thank you again for your love.

Gratefully serving the Lord as your missionaries to the U.S. Armed Forces,

Harold. Karin and Jenny Pierce